SRI KRISHNA ARTS AND SCIENCE COLLEGE COIMBATORE - 641008.

19/10/2016 Minutes of the Governing Body meeting under Autonomous Status held at 11.30 AM on Wednesday 19th October 2016 in the Council Hall.

Members Attended:

IVICIII	ocio intentaca.		
NO	NAME	DESIGNATION	SIGNATURE
1	Mrs. S. Malarvizhi	Chairperson	L. Malarul
2	Mr. C. R. Swaminathan	Management Nominee	Sold The second
3	Dr. R. K. Chauhan	UGC Nominee	ng
4	Padmasri. Sri. P. R. Krishnakumar	Educationist	Leave of Absence
5	Dr. P. Kolandaivel	University Nominee	a kirturust)
6	Dr. G. Parameshwari	State Government Nominee	Ms. Vumamani
7	Dr. S. Subramanian	Management Nominee	J. Lamyer
8	Mr. Mahendra Ramdas	Management Nominee	Leave of Absence
9	Dr. Sangeetha Kohli	Management Nominee	Leave of Absence
10	Mr.K.Raghavendra	Management Nominee	Leave of Absence
11	Dr. K. Sundararaman	Management Nominee	K. Sanden
12	Dr. R. Vijaya Samundeswari	Faculty Member	Mende Wolke Su Effusion.
13	Dr. K. Sambath	Faculty Member	medte
14	Mrs. C. Sunitha	Faculty Member	Bn
15	Dr. P. Baba Gnanakumar	Ex-officio	Exumos.

- 1. The meeting commenced at 11:30 AM with a welcome note by the Chairperson, Mrs. S. Malarvizhi.
- 2. Dr. Sangeetha Kohli, Mr.K.Raghavendra, Padmasri. Sri. P. R. Krishnakumar, Mr. Mahendra Ramdas expressed their inability to attend the meeting and requested for Leave of Absence and it has been recorded.
- 3. The Minutes of the previous Governing Body Meeting held on 17th October, 2015 was reviewed. The proposal was accepted by all the members and minutes were approved.
- 4. As per UGC guidelines Flexible CBCS is introduced from the academic year 2016 onwards. To extent the learning outcomes of individual student Modular System, Capstone Model of Evaluation and Skill based curriculum has been introduced. The Governing Body appreciated new approach taken by our Institution and approved.
- 5. The Principal presented the report on activities during the last one year. The report includes
 - a. The total strength of the College for the academic year 2016-2017 is 6121.
 - b. The Admission for the academic year 2016-2017 is 2375.
 - c. In 2016-17, till 19.10.16 three leading MNC companies offered 19 offers.
 - d. The details of the papers published and presented in various National and International Conferences and Seminars by the faculty and students were presented.

Presentations: 538

Publications: 399

No of programmes organized: 381

- 6. The Minutes of the previous Academic Council Meeting held on 2nd July,2016 was reviewed. The proposal was accepted by all the members and minutes were approved.
- The Minutes of the Meeting of Statutory and Non-Statutory Committees held from November 2015 to till date were reviewed. The Governing Body approved the minutes of the various committees.
- 8. The ratification of appointments 52 and resignation 62 of the faculties from the last meeting to till date was presented for approval. The members of Governing Body approved the same.
- 9. The Results of April/May 2016 Examination under Autonomous were presented for information.

- 10. Our College has signed MoU with Clayton State University, Atlanta, USA. According to this tie-up the BBA Students study first 2 years in our college and 3rd and 4th year at Clayton State University, Atlanta, USA. Students will be awarded BBA degree by Clayton University. After studying 1 more year at USA, they are qualified for MBA degree in Management. Further, faculty can be engaged in research jointly. The Governing Body congratulated and approved the same.
- 11. The committee members had a detailed discussion on starting of new courses from the year 2017-2018. It has been decided to apply to Bharathiar University for starting/recognition of the following courses:
 - 1. B.Com. (Retail Marketing)
 - 2. B.Com. (Banking & Insurance)
 - 3. B.Com. (E-Commerce)
 - 4. B.Com. (BPS) Additional Section
 - 5. B.Sc. Mathematics Additional Section
- 12. The committee members congratulated the members of staff and also the students who have presented papers in various seminars and conferences. The members also congratulated the students who have participated and won prizes in various events conducted by other colleges.
- 13. The Chairperson suggested that the next governing body may be held in March 2017.
- 14. As there was no other points for discussion, the meeting came to close with the Vote of thanks by Principal.

Dr. P.BABA GNANAKU

PRINCIPAL